

Wheatfield Primary School

Inspired to Achieve

Respect • Responsibility • Resilience

Newsletter

Term 6 Issue 4

Friday 26th June 2020

This Week at Wheatfield & at Home

If you closed your eyes, took a step outdoors and let the sun fall on your face then, just for a moment this week, it was possible to imagine that everything was back to normal. The children in school have made the most of the good weather by taking their learning outside, wherever possible, to some of our cool and shady spots. I think it's made us all realise how lucky we are to have such amazing school grounds.

Phil Winterburn - Headteacher

A Memento

We've been thinking a lot lately about how we mark this period. We know that it was not the year we would have chosen but I think we should also acknowledge that lots of unknown positives have come out of it. On many occasions, we said that, as a community, we've managed to come even closer.

Adrienne has very kindly come up with a design to reflect the spirit of the period. Our idea is to print T-shirts and sell them (for adults and children) as a small memento. The plan is to donate any profits to an NHS charity. Details will follow - if you think this is a good idea then start to make some noise about it on the various social media platforms!

hspired to Believ

Goodbye Mrs Bibby!

It's a funny time to say goodbye but that doesn't mean we're going to shy away from doing so. As you know, Mrs Bibby is expecting a baby very soon and is therefore hanging up her home-learning tools today to take a little rest ahead of the big day! On behalf of everyone at Wheatfield, I would like to wish her and her all the very best. We can't wait to hear news of Baby Bibby and look forward to a visit when the time is right.

Arrangements for School Reports

As we mentioned a couple of weeks ago, your child will receive a written school report as normal at the end of the year. The format will be a more concise than in previous years but we hope you will still find it useful.

Reports will be available to collect on <u>Monday 13th</u> <u>July</u>. If your child is in school on this day then their report will be sent home with them (along with any sibling reports). If your child is not in school, we have set out a time slot when you come on site to collect it.

Please enter the site via the pedestrian gate on Wheatfield Drive – a member of staff will be stationed outside (weather permitting) to greet you.

Year Group	Collection Slot
Year R / Year 1	9.30 – 10.00
Year 2	10.00 - 10.30
Year 3	10.30 - 11.00
Year 4	11.00 – 11.30
Year 5	11.30 – 12.00
Year 6	12.00 – 12.30

I am sure you appreciate why we have to operate this system and thank you for your support.

Quiz Success

A big thank you to everyone who took part in last Friday's quiz and to The Friends for arranging this virtual event. Special thanks to Mr Woodworth for assembling the questions and taking on the role of quiz master!

